
MINUTES 
TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MEETING 

April 24, 2018 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Mr. Glenn Hart, District V, Chairman 
  Mr. Julian Davis, District IV 

Ms. Edda Cammick, District I 
 
  The Transportation Committee was scheduled to meet at 5:00 p.m. in Council 
Chambers, Oconee Administrative Offices, 415 South Pine Street, Walhalla, SC with all 
members present, Administrator Scott Moulder, County Attorney David Root, and Katie D. 
Smith, Clerk to Council present.   
 
  Staff Present: Mr. Kyle Reid / Assistant Manager, Roads & Bridges 
Department & Mr. Rick Martin / Director, Roads & Bridges Department. 
 

Press:  Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, notice of the meeting, 
date, time, place of meeting and agenda were posted on the bulletin board at the County 
Administrative Offices, 415 South Pine Street, Walhalla, SC, and the County Council website 
[www.oconeesc.com/council].  In addition it was made available to the newspapers, radio 
stations, television stations and concerned citizens.  

 
No media was present for this meeting. 

 

Call to Order:               
Mr. Hart called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  
 

Minutes:         
Mr. Davis made a motion, seconded by Ms. Cammick, approved 3 – 0 to approve the January 
9, 2018 minutes as presented. 
 

Discussion & Action Regarding the Following Items: 
Mr. Kyle Reid, Assistant Manager with the Oconee Roads & Bridges Department, addressed 
the Committee utilizing a PowerPoint presentation [copy filed with these minutes] 
regarding the following discussion items and highlighted the following to include but not 
limited to: 
  

Savannah Dr (P-3050) – Update regarding acceptance of the road into 
the Rudimentary Road Program 

• Savannah Drive is currently a private road that is approximately 2,300 feet in length 
• Assisted property owners in getting petition signed for acceptance into the program 

[one person left] 
• Estimated cost to construct Savannah Drive to minimum standards set forth in 

Section 26-12 of the Code of Ordinances is $30,000 
• Further action will be required by all petitioners to accept the conditions of the 

program and convey a full 50’ right-of-way with adequate turnaround 
 

The Committee took no action on this matter at this time. 
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Update on proposed abandonment of a portion of Linhart Road 
• Currently working with landowners 
• Road was shifted out of the right-of-way that there were questions about where the 

property lines actually were 
• Surveyor set a center point stake for the radius of the cul-de-sac 
• Looked at pulling the cul-de-sac back from where it was originally proposed 
• Meet with the landowners with a plat to try to get right-of-way to provide to Mr. 

Root to move forward with the abandonment of the road 
 

The Committee took no action on this matter at this time. 
 

Golden Corner Commerce Park – Update on grading for road and spec 
building 

• Approximately half way through removing soil from the roadway and compacting 
soil for the building pad 

• Weather is a concern 
 

The Committee took no action on this matter at this time. 
 

Treasurer’s Office Driveway – Update on constructing a one way out 
driveway for the Treasurer’s Office at the Pine Street Administrative 
Offices 

• Currently under construction [with good weather, the project will be completed in a 
couple of weeks] 

 
The Committee took no action on this matter at this time. 
 

Acceptance of roads into county road system – Discussion regarding 
streamlining the process to accept roads into the County road system 

• Working with other County departments where ordinances and Fire Code concern 
roadway design and acceptance 

• Have started a new process to work proposed subdivisions through to getting 
accepted for County Maintenance 

• Form both parties will sign; will have dual signatures 
• Final plat will also have dual signatures 
• County roads and private roads 

 

The Committee took no action on this matter at this time. 
 

Mr. Hart asked if the topsoil from the Golden Corner Commerce Park is being sold.  Mr. 
Moulder noted we want to, but no one is calling.  He further noted they have put the 
information in the paper, have put a sign out, and set up a phone number for Mr. Rick 
Martin, Rock Quarry Director.  Mr. Moulder noted they would put another notice out stating 
it was for sale.  The price is approximately $150 for a full dump truck load, which would 
normally cost $300 to $400 if bought elsewhere.  Discussion continued. 
 
Other Business 
None at this meeting. 
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Adjourn:                  
Mr. Davis made a motion to adjourn, approved unanimously at 5:17 p.m.   
     
    

Respectfully Submitted: 
 

        ____________________ 
        Katie D. Smith 

Clerk to Council 
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